CEAP PAC Minutes

February 10, 2015

Meeting called to order at 9:15.

In attendance:  Barbara (Chair), Shannon, Paula, Beth, Jamie, & Kelly

Regrets:  Jeff Temple (Principal)

Reports & Discussion:

Chair (Barbara Lowden) Report:

· Vancouver Island Parent Conference:  This conference was held on February 7th in Victoria.  Barbara attended and said it was very good.    

Action:  Barbara to share conference information by getting it on the CEAP website.  Please click on the CEAP PAC tab on the CEAP Website and review conference information under “workshop information”.
· District PAC (DPAC) Parent Workshop:  This will be held on April 18th at Kwalikum Secondary School.  Cost is $25.00 per attendee.  There will be childcare.  PAC will pay for a few registrations.  (Barbara still asking and awaiting information about our PAC’s annual allotment for parent education which we haven’t received.)

Action:  If other parents have suggestions for topics or speakers, please forward to Barbara.

· Elaine Young is a new SD69 Trustee.  She is open to any questions you may have.  Her email is:  eyoung@as69.bc.ca
· The BC Parent Advisory Committee AGM is in Vancouver on May 2 – 3.  

Action:  Please let Barbara know if you are interested in attending as funds may be available.

Treasurer (Shannon Cowen) Report:

-    Account balance $4,581.05.

Other Business:

1. PAC Funds:

There was some confusion over the allotment of these funds with respect to elementary school activities, including an annual camping trip.  Assumptions were made at the beginning of the year about what the money would be used for.  Since there was money left over from last year, it was thought that no fund-raising would be necessary.  Also (per minutes of November 5, 2014), Jeff said he would be contributing $2000 from his budget for the elementary program and $1500 for secondary activities.  It is now not clear how much money is available for spending.  Also, it isn’t clear what the different sources of money are to be spent on or the process for making these decisions.  There was some concern that this needs to be clarified, particularly if the PAC is audited in the future.

Action:  Barbara to speak to Jeff about this issue. 
2. Communication with Parents:

· PAC Minutes  

Not all parents are receiving the PAC minutes.  (Minutes are posted on the CEAP website too.)

Action:  Barbara to check with Carmella to ensure that she has a complete list of CEAP parents.

Other means of communication with parents were discussed (see below).  The need to keep things as clear as possible and not duplicate efforts was noted.

· Website

Parents are not finding the CEAP website user-friendly.  There was some discussion about putting more information under a parent heading on the website.  This would include the PAC minutes and educational opportunities (conferences, workshops, etc.).  It could also include links to other websites that parents have found useful.  A question arose about how or if we can make use of the website that Beth created for us last year.

Action:  Bring forward for further discussion.

· Bulletin Board

A question arose whether we could use one of the bulletin boards by the elementary classroom to post the PAC minutes.  Other ideas were put forward, such as a suggestion box or page on the board where parents could contribute suggestions for websites, materials, community activities, resources, etc that they liked. 

Action:  To discuss possibility with Lesley.  Lesley has agreed that the PAC can use the bulletin board.  A PAC sign will be made and the recent PAC minutes will be posted on the board.
· Parent Survey

The PAC tends to be a small group.  A number of issues and questions come up where it would be helpful to have input from a larger number of parents.  

Action:  PAC members will think about what information would be useful to receive from parents.  Also what would be the best means of asking questions and having a good return of responses?  

**If you do not attend the PAC meetings, but have suggestions, please email them to anyone who attends or the PAC Chair.  Your suggestions would be much appreciated!!

3.  SD69 Opportunities for CEAP students?

There was discussion about what classes or extra-curricular activities (sports, arts, library access, etc) are open for the CEAP students to participate in, if any and in which schools?  How would we find out about these opportunities?  How would this be arranged for a particular child?  

Action:  Barbara to discuss further with Jeff.

School District 69 Media Release

School District 69 has announced the re-naming of the former Qualicum Beach Elementary School.  The District has settled on the name Qualicum Commons.  The tag line – A Community Gathering Place by the Sea – will feature prominently in signage and promotional materials.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30.

Next PAC Meeting:

Tuesday, March 10, 2015 @ 9:15

